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Brothers, 

 

The month of October was 
one of sadness among the 
members of Father Dia-
mond Council.  On the first 
of the month we lost a 
Council fixture upon the 
death of Captain Henry 

“Hank” Urban, Jr. (USN Retired).  By Divine 
Providence we had named him Knight of the 
Month for September and our October news-
letter had an article and photograph about one 
of his early experiences as a Naval Aviator.  As 
any member knows, Hank was an all around 
repairman, keeper of the detailed records of 
the Council over most of our 35-year history 
and generally available to help out in any way 
he was needed.  His reputation was evident by 
the attendance at his viewing and funeral Mass.  
Knights young and old came to pay their re-

spects to a truly great man. 

Another death, which occurred during Oc-
tober, was the passing of Past Grand Knight 
Dale Moser.  Dale served as Grand Knight 
during the 1980-81 Fraternal Year.  His recipe 
for “Dale’s Split Pea Soup” has been served to 
KOVAR workers for more than 30 years.  
During his tenure, in the days of Council 
Bingo, Dale and his wife Natalie prepared and 
served refreshments to the customers and 
Council members.  Stories of Dale’s time as an 
active member still make the rounds at func-

tions when the good old days are discussed. 

Several members of the Council were able 
to attend Dale’s viewing in Kilmarnock, VA.  
Two Sir Knights from Father Malloy Assembly 
along with five members of the St. George 

Assembly  #2821 provided an Honor Guard. 

The Annual Memorial Mass to honor our 
deceased Brother Knights was held on Sunday, 

October 16, 2011 and was followed by a re-
ception for the widows and family members.  
Thanks to PGK David Todd, Jr. for his work in 

organizing the event. 

The St. Leo’s Parish Picnic finally took place 
on October 1st despite wet weather condi-
tions.  The festivities took place in Providence 

Hall over 300 hearty souls were in attendance. 

Our Social Meeting was held on October 
25th with an excellent Oktoberfest menu pro-

vided by our Treasurer Herb Zimmerman.  

The Council provided concessions for the 
Columbiette's Craft Fair. Thanks to Deputy 
Grand Knight Dan Purtill for his work running 
the food stand. Profits from the event helped 

increase our charity budget. 

Our Knight of the Month for October is 
Patrick Kiechlen who assisted our Hall Man-
ager in preparing the Baked Beans and Cole 
Slaw to go with the burgers, hot dogs, chips, 
soda, beer and ice cream.  Pat joined the 
Council in March of last year and he has 
worked every event that his schedule allowed.  
With the addition of younger members we can 
make sure that Father Diamond Council will 
continue to be a model for the rest of the 

councils in Virginia. 

Our family of the month for October is 
Herb Zimmerman and Linda Baringhaus. In 
addition to the above-mentioned meal at our 
October Social Meeting, they have hosted an 
Oktoberfest for the Council families, dozens of 
neighbors, friends and relatives or a number of 
years.  They serve as Eucharistic Ministers, 
Herb is Council Treasurer and Linda is Presi-
dent of the Columbiettes.  They work at orga-
nizing various functions for the Council and for 
the Columbiettes including the Craft Fair, 

which was held this past month. 

 
Fraternally, 
Greg Skorupski 
Grand Knight 
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Brothers, 
 
With November, we enter one of the busi-
est seasons of the year for our Council.  As 
the Holidays approach, we need every mem-
ber to contribute in whatever way he can, 
whether it be working several shifts selling 
Christmas trees or just coming out to a 
meeting to enjoy some fraternity with your 

brothers. 

One of our largest events for November is the Thanks-
giving Basket on November 18th and 19th.  Lots of help is 
always needed to get the baskets ready for distribution to 
some of the needy members of our community.  A twist 
in this year’s effort is that we will be delivering food from 
Providence Hall and from the Guadalupe Room on the 
18th.  This does not take too long, but many hands make 
light work.  If you can’t help with the preparation and 
distribution, please consider donating a food basket or 
money.  Contact our Charity Chairman Al Leightley at 
(703) 273-2089 or leightley8@verizon.net for suggested 

food items or how to help. 

The 19th is also the day for our Fall Feed the Homeless 
effort, headed by George Billy and his wife Thelma.  You 
can contact George at (703) 323-6470 for more informa-
tion.  This is a great way to kick off the Holiday season 

with a selfless act of charity. 

The Thanksgiving weekend marks the beginning of our 
annual Christmas tree sales. On Friday the 25th, we will be 
setting up the Christmas tree lot at 1000; lots of help is 
needed, especially if you have an electric drill you can 
bring along.  We will receive the trees the next day and 
begin sales on Sunday the 27th.  If you’re not sure which 
Christmas tree team you are on, please contact Tim Til-

son at (703) 273-9436 or Jac Cerny at (703) 255-9484. 

Speaking of Christmas tree teams, the teams are also 
responsible for selling Catholic Christmas cards before 
and after the Masses at St. Leo’s each weekend.  As most 
of us attend Mass at St. Leo’s anyway, please try to make 
some time before or after Mass to help out with this ef-
fort.   We also sell Entertainment Discount Books during 
this time of the year.  Contact Dave Todd Sr. at (703) 352
-2724 for more information on both Christmas cards and 

Entertainment Books. 

The 26th is the day we set up and light the Creche.  We 
follow this with a spaghetti dinner that is always a good 
time and well attended.  If you’re planning to join us for 
dinner, please contact Bill Weich at (301) 527-1207 to 

reserve your spot. 
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The Month of October was a very busy month for the 
Columbiettes.  All who participate in any of the activities 
know that their involvement was appreciated.  We would like 
to thank our Brother Knights for their invaluable help with 

our October 23 Craft Show. 

During the November 14th meeting at 7:30 PM in Provi-
dence Hall, the Columbiettes will be reviewing the Craft 
Show and also finalizing our involvement with a Women’s 
Morning of Recollection with a focus on Women’s Spirituality 
on Saturday morning December 3rd  following the 9:00 AM 
Mass.  The details of the program will be announced in the 

parish bulletin.   

All members that signed up to provide items to our contri-
bution for the St Vincent de Paul Thanksgiving and Christmas 
food baskets are reminded that their contributions are due at 

this meeting. 

The December meeting will be our annual Christmas 
Cookie Exchange.  Each participant is to bring 3 dozen home-

made cookies in parcel of a ½ dozen each. 

All wives of Knights are Columbiettes and are more than 
welcome to join us at our monthly meetings or at any of our 
other events.  If you would like more infor-
mation or would like to be placed on the 
email distribution list to be kept to update 
with meetings and our events, please con-
tact Linda Baringhaus at 703-385-9455 or 

Email lindamb3510@yahoo.com. 

Columbiettes’ CornerColumbiettes’ CornerColumbiettes’ CornerColumbiettes’ Corner    

Of course, we also will be holding our regular monthly 
events, such as the Rosary at the abortion facility on the 
12th; Bingo at the Fairfax Nursing Center on the 14th; Family 
Breakfast on the 20th; and Council Business Meetings on the 
8th and 22nd.  One special note about the meeting on the 8th, 
we will be conducting a First Degree, so recruit those new 
members and contact our Chancellor Matt West at (703) 

359-4652. 

Finally, I’d like to conclude by expressing my sorrow at 
the passing of Brother Hank Urban, who always seemed to 
be at the Hall helping with whatever needed to be done.  
While the passing of any Brother is cause for sorry, Hank’s 
passing served to remind me to include all of our deceased 
Brothers in my daily prayers.  This aspect of Brotherhood is 
one of the primary reasons I became a Knight and I encour-
age everyone to remember the power of prayer and our 

own needs for the prayers of all of our Brothers. 

 
Vivat Jesus! 
Dan Purtill 
Deputy Grand Knight 



Nursing Home Bingo— This is Fun! 
   Each month the council runs a bingo game for the sen-
iors at the Fairfax Nursing Center.  Brothers and their 
families are encouraged to meet on Monday, November 
14 at 6:45PM to run bingo for the resi-
dents.  We should be finished by 
8:15PM.  What a wonderful opportu-
nity to give the most valuable gift—
your time and love. Call Bob Bilko 

at (703) 359-6824 to volunteer.  

Rosary to End Abortion —  

Please join us in praying the Rosary across the 

street from the abortion facility 

(located on Eaton Place... we 

meet across the street from the 

Best Western) on Saturday, 

November 12, at 8 AM.  Even 

if you can only come for part 

of the Rosary (we pray all 20 

decades of our Lady's Rosary, usually ending by 

8:45), your time will be well spent.  Family mem-

bers are also welcomed to join us in praying for 

Mary's intercession for an end to abortion. 
 
Fairfax Fall Festival— Huge Success 
Every year our council participates in the Fairfax Fall Festi-
val.  It is one of the biggest craft fair events in the area and 
we have our concession trailer there with sausages, hot-
dogs, cold drinks, etc.  This year’s Chairman, Tim Hogan 
said it was the “perfect day” ,  Great weather, big crowds, 
and everyone was hungry.  Those who helped Tim in the 
concession stand worked hard and fast to please the 
crowds.  Tim and his Team sold everything they had and 
were ready to close down before the event was over.  Tim 
wants to thank everyone who came out to load the trailer, 
sell concessions at the Festival and help cleanup and break 

down afterwards. 
 
Entertainment Books—STILL ON SALE!! 

Dave Todd, Sr. now has the 2012 Enter-
tainment Books for sale. What a bargain!!  
Total cost of the book is only $30.  The 
Council receives 50% of the selling price 
($15) if we sell enough books.  We just 
make it every year.  BUT the consequence 
of not selling the books is a reduction of 

our profit margin to only 25% per book. 
Dave has books for both the Virginia/Washington DC 

and the Maryland/Washington, DC areas. 
Coupons in the book are good starting IMMEDI-

ATELY and are good through November, 2012.  See Dave 
Todd at a meeting or call him at  703-352-2724.  You can 

also buy them in the back of the church every weekend. 
 

Christmas Cards—ON SALE EVERY 
WEEKEND!! 
Dave Todd, Sr will kicked-off the annual Keep Christ in 
Christmas (KCIC) campaign with Christmas Card sales at the 
Parish Family Picnic.   
As we have done in the past few years, each weekend from 
October 1 thru the second week in December, we will be 
selling Christmas  Cards outside of the church at all masses 
on Saturday and Sunday.  To make this an easy assignment, 
the Christmas Tree Teams will man the table on assigned 
weekends.   
If you get a call from your Christmas Team Lead to help sell 
Christmas Cards, remember this is a huge fund raiser for the 
council and serves the dual purpose of promoting the true 
meaning of the season , the birth of Christ. 
 

The Trees are Coming!! The Trees are 
Coming !! 

On Saturday, November 26 our 
Christmas trees will arrive at the tree 

lot at 7:00 in the morning.   
This is a fun time, where the Boy 

Scouts , their dads, and fellow Knights 
rush to see how many trees they can off 
load in the shortest period of time.  
Coffee, hot chocolate, donuts and lots 

of camaraderie are the order of the day. 
In preparation for the “Great Tree Dumping”, Tim Tilson 

and anyone he can get to help set up the lot on Friday (day 
after Thanksgiving) at 10:00.  Guys, this is your excuse for 
not going shopping on “Black Friday”.  Come on out and 

lend a hand. 
 
Christmas Party (Dinner Dance) — Decem-
ber 10—Save the Date 

It's that time of year again!  Come join us on Saturday, 
December 10th. Cocktails will begin at 6 PM (after the 5 PM 
Mass), with dinner beginning about 7 PM, and dancing to fol-
low.  The Council will provide the main course; all those who 
attend are asked to bring either a side dish or a dessert to 
share with everyone else.  Cost is $15 per person.  Please 
RSVP to PGK Dave Todd, Jr. (703-463-1499 or 
djtoddjr@yahoo.com); please let him know how many (as 
well as who) will be attending, and what will be brought. See 

Flyer—Page 5 
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Use Food Cards to Buy Presents (Gift Cards) for your Loved Ones — A Great 

Deal for Everyone !   
Food Gift Cards (AKA scrip) for Giant, Safeway and Shoppers Food Warehouse is sold by our council. 
Profits go toward the Scholarship funds and St. Leo’s PTO. Call Larry Novak—703-978-6137 or 
email—ZLRN01@aol.com for information.  Available at the Old Parish Hall every weekday at 3:00 

PM or at meetings.  
 
How does it work?  Father Diamond council buys food gift cards at a discount (5% for Giant and Shop-

pers Food Warehouse, and 4% for Safeway).  We sell them to anyone at face value.  If you, your family, friends or 

neighbors shop at any of these stores you can help the Council raise money for our scholarship funds. 

How you can save even more by using Safeway food Gift Cards? 

Safeway sells gift cards for many stores (Home Depot, Kohls, Toys-R-Us, 
Bed Bath & Beyond, I-Tunes, Marriott, Best Buy, Barnes & Noble, Nordstrom, 
Sears, Macy’s, Old Navy,  Blockbuster, Southwest, etc.). They can be purchased 

using Safeway Scrip.  Win –Win 

Knights and Knight Families HonorKnights and Knight Families HonorKnights and Knight Families HonorKnights and Knight Families Honoredededed    

Family of the Month 

October 

Herb Zimmerman & 

Linda Baringhaus  

Knight of the Month 

October 

 

Patrick Kiechlen  

Newsletter Deadline 
In order to ensure timely delivery of the newsletter, the deadline for submissions to The Lookout is the 15h of the 
month prior to when you want your information published.  Early submissions are appreciated.  You can send your info 

to Herb Zimmerman at herb2777@yahoo.com or call him at 703-385-9455. 

REDSKIN GAMES AT THE HALL 
 
Join us watching the tribe muddle thru another season.  All Wel-
come—Family, friends, prospective members or just Redskin 

Fans. 
 
ALL GAMES— Peanuts and other crunchables free. All beverages at Warden Posted 

Prices. Coffee and Tea free 
 
ONE PM GAMES— Menu above with  hot Nacho Cheese added on free list. Hot Dogs 

and Hamburgers at cost. Warden Beverages as posted. 
 
FOUR PM GAMES— Hot Meal with trimmings provided at reasonable price. Hot Dogs for kids,and, everything on 

above Menus. 
 
NIGHT GAMES— Peanuts, Munchies and Beverages Only 
 
Special Events will be announced via E-Mail and at Meetings. Families and guests welcome. Special 
rules for Giant and Cowboy fans.  Special rules for Eagles fans will be verbal because of illiteracy 

problem.  Special rules posted in newly renovated Rest Rooms. 
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“Live On” or “Leave On” Money 
 

As your working life progresses, your priorities will 
likely shift. Many major life events (weddings, births, edu-
cation costs for children, etc.) are probably behind you. 
Your focused shifts to those “golden” retired years when 
you can enjoy your hobbies, grandchildren, travel or sim-

ply relaxing at home.  

During my career as a field agent, I’ve had members 
ask me what they should do with a sum of money they 
are looking to “dump” somewhere for safe keeping. First, 
I tell them that there is no safer place to put their money 
than with the Knights of Columbus. No one has ever lost 
money using our retirement products. There are no risks 
assumed by you, the members. Second, I ask the member 

a question: Is this money to “live on” or “leave on”? 

I ask this because the answer makes all the difference. 
If you want a guaranteed flow of cash in retirement, one 
of our annuity options might meet your needs. If this 
money is intended as a gift for grandchildren, to assist 
your wife in the event of your passing or to give to your 
favorite charity, a Single Premium Whole Life policy might 

be the best product.  

When it comes to decisions about your finances and 
your family’s future, don’t leave things to chance. Discuss 
the options with a brother Knight who knows how to help. 
Someone who’s helped many other Catholic families not 
too different from yours. Someone who can offer you life 
insurance, long-term care and retirement products backed 
by the strength and security of a AAA-rated insurance pro-

vider. 

Call me today to set up a time to meet. You’ll only re-

gret that you didn’t call sooner. 

 

Dennis Riley, FICF, CSA 
Field Agent 

Fraternal Benefits Advisor  MessageFraternal Benefits Advisor  MessageFraternal Benefits Advisor  MessageFraternal Benefits Advisor  Message  



Page 6 The Lookout 

 
Do not argue with an idiot. He will drag you down to his level and beat you with 

experience.  
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

Father Diamond Council #6292 

 

THANKSGIVING ADOPT A FAMILY PROJECT 

 
SUGGESTED FOOD LIST 

 
_____ BISQUICK    _____ 2 CANS SPAGHETTI SAUCE 
 
_____ SUGAR     _____ 2 CANS SPAGHETTI/RAVIOLI 
 
_____ CRANBERRY SAUCE   _____ 2 BOXES MACARONI & CHEESE 
 
_____ SALT and/or PEPPER   _____ 2 CANS PORK & BEANS 
 
_____ COFFEE    _____ STUFFING MIX 
 
_____  TEA     _____ 2 CANS (or more) TUNA FISH 
 
_____ 2 CANS JUICE (Large)   _____ 2 CANS TOMATOES 
 
_____ PEANUT BUTTER (Jar)   _____ 2 CANS CORN 
 
_____ JELLY Or JAM    _____ 2 CANS PEAS 
 
_____ CRACKERS (Snack or Saltines)  _____ 2 CANS GREEN BEANS 
 
_____ OATMEAL  (Hot Cereal)   _____ 1 CAN YAMS 
 
_____ 2 BOXES DRY CEREAL   _____ 2 BOXES Jell-0 PUDDING 
 
_____ RICE (Instant or Regular)   _____ 6 CANS FRUIT 
 
_____ NOODLES/PASTA   _____ TREATS (Candy, Cookies, etc.) 
 
_____ 6 CANS SOUP    _____ CHILI, BEEF STEW, Etc. 
 

(Please consider the purchase of other items such as toiletries and baby food as appropriate) 

 
The items on this list are only suggestions: Use your own shopping experience to determine what might be needed to 
feed a family of four for about a week. The Council will provide  a $20.00 gift certificate that can be used for purchase 

of a turkey and other perishable items. 

 

Reminder: The first thing you might want to do to begin your purchasing is to contact Larry Novack and purchase 

some food certificates from Giant, Safeway or Shoppers Food Warehouse. This way you are donating a percentage of 

your purchases to the Council and the school while you also assisting  the needy. Consider picking up some extra food 

THANKSGIVING FOOD BASKETS (Update) 
 
The council has had an excellent response in providing holiday food baskets for Thanksgiving for the needy.  Council 
members have pledged 35 out of the 40 baskets we have told Saint Vincent De Paul that we would provide.  Addi-
tionally, a number of monetary pledges have been made by Fr Diamond Council members which will provided to Saint 
Vincent De Paul to support the Holiday Food Basket program.  A total of 80 baskets are planned for delivery.  We 
still need 5 more baskets to meet our goal of 40.  If you can provide a basket or go in with other council members to 
provide a basket, please contact Al Leightley at 703-273-2089 or leightley8@verizon.net.  All food baskets (Indicating 
the family no on the basket or bags) should be delivered to Providence Hall between 14 and 18 Nov.  If you need 
admittance to the hall, please contact Al Leightley. 
 
Additionally, we need four council members to support food transfer from SVDP Pantry  to Our Lady of Guadeloupe 
Room on Friday 18 Nov at 3 PM.  Total transfer time should be less then an hour.  Approximately 15 drivers will be 

needed to deliver the 80 baskets on  Sat 19 Nov starting at 10 AM.  If you can help, please contact Al Leightley. 



 

Page 8 The Lookout 

In Memory of Hank Urban 

He loved being a Naval Aviator …….. 
      He loved being a Husband    ……… 
            He loved being a Father   ……… 
                  He loved being a Grandfather  …….. 
                        He loved being a Catholic  ……… 
                              He loved being a Knight  ……… 
                                    And, yes, he loved Life! 
 
We loved you, and we will miss you !!! 

Father Diamond Council 
Knights of Columbus #6292 

Thank you from Hank Urban’s Family 
 

Dear Knights of Father Francis J. Diamond Council, 
There are so many things to thank the Knights for I hardly know where to begin. 

Your support since Hank’s death has been fantastic—from providing the Honor Guard for the viewing and funeral, to pro-
viding and preparing Providence Hall for the reception (not to mention the clean-up!) and coming up with the beverages.  

It’s all very amazing. 

To know Hank will be remembered in five Masses is so comforting to me and his family—let’s give Hank all the help we 

can. 

Your thoughtfulness, concern, visits,  and phone calls are all very much appreciated. 

 
Sincerely, 
Florence and the whole Urban clan 
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KOVAR Campaign Planning 

 

 KOVAR Campaign for Fraternal Year 2011-2012 
 
It is time of the year for the annual CFC, State, and United Way Campaigns to begin.     
These campaigns can provide a great source our KOVAR goal.  Please consider making a dona-
tion to KOVAR as all or a part of your pledge to one of these drives. All that is needed is for 
you to give a copy of your KOVAR pledge to our Treasurer, Herb Zimmerman,  so that our 

Council can get credit for your donation toward our assigned goal for this coming year. 
Mail to: Herb Zimmerman, 3510 Burrows Ave, Fairfax, VBA 22030 or email to herb2777@yahoo.com 
 
Following are the KOVAR identifying numbers for the various Campaigns: 

• Combined Federal Campaigns - CFC: #42569 

• Virginia State Campaign - State Employees - #735 

• United Way Campaigns in the Greater D.C. Area  

             (Can include corporate and public sector campaigns) - #8838 

PGK Nelson Clinch is our KOVAR Chairman.  We always try to collect at the ABC stores for the Christmas and New 

Years Holidays.  Nelson is looking for some volunteers to help him get these two small KOVAR events coordinated.      

Call Nelson  at 703-385-2146 if you can help out. 

More information for our upcoming KOVAR drive will be forth coming. 

Christmas Tree Teams—Many Hands Make Light Work 
 
As the Grand Knight mentioned in his message this month, we are getting into our busy season.  Two of the council’s ma-
jor fund raisers is the sale of Christmas Trees starting right after Thanksgiving and the sale of Catholic Christmas Cards as 

part of the Keep Christ in Christmas (KCIC) campaign start the weekend of the Parish Picnic (October 1). 
 
Tim Tilson and Jac Cerny are co-chairs of the Christmas Tree Sales and Dave Todd, Sr is the 

Chairman for our KCIC Campaign. 
 
Because of the criticality of both fund raising events, the chairmen utilize our Christmas Tree 
Teams to make these events successful and to ensure we have enough manpower to run the 
events.   Each member is assigned to one of the Tree Teams. Each Tree Team is asked to cover 
one weekend for KCIC.  The Team Captains will be assigned weekends and they will contact 

their team membership to be sure the Christmas Card Tables are staffed on the appropriate weekend.  Tim Tilson will 
publish a schedule of shifts for Christmas Tree Sales.  They are 3-hour shifts.  The tree lot is open every weekday from 3 
to 9 PM (2 shifts a day), all day Saturday and Sunday starting at 9:00 AM and closing at 9:00 PM (that’s 4 shifts each day). 

Each Tree Team will be assigned 3-4  shifts between Thanksgiving and the week before Christmas.   
 

Christmas Tree Team Captains (as of 2010) 
Team 1 - Greg Hartley, PGK  (703-352-2797) 
Team 2 - Stephen J Kehoe, PGK (703-591-6813) and Gerry Stegmaier (703-281-3109) 
Team 3 - Herb Zimmerman (703-385-9455) 
Team 4 - David Whitcomb (703-591-7739) 
Team 5 - Tim Tilson, PGK (703-273-9436) 
Team 6 - Tony Elachkar (703-631-8184) 
Team 7 - Mike Plumstead (703-250-2367) 
Team 8 - Jac Cerny (703-255-9484) 
Team 9 - Roger Rosenberger (703-591-7750) 
Team 10 - Tim Hogan, PGK (703-385-1292) 
Team 11 - Jack Cotner (703-323-5785) 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  

1 
All Saints Day  
2030 Officers' 
Meeting 

2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 
1930 Ro-
sary2000 Busi-
ness Meeting 

9 10 11 
Veterans' Day 

12 
Food Drive 
0800 Rosary 
to end Abor-
tion 

13 
Food Drive 

14 
1845 Bingo at 
Ffx Nursing Ctr 

15 
1100 Grey 
Gosts Thanks-
giving 
1930 Columbi-
ettes Meeting 

16 
1930 Malloy 
Assembly 

17 18 
1500 Food 
Transfer 

19 
Feed The 
Homeless 
1000 Food 
Basket Deliv-
ery 

20 
Family Break-
fast - Blue 
Team 

21 22 
1930 Mass 
2000 Business 
Meeting 

23 24 
Thanksgiving 

25 
1000 Tree Lot 
Setup 

26 
Food Drive -- 
0700 Trees 
Arrive--- 
1800 Creche 
Lighting/
Dinner 

27 
Food Drive -- 
Tree Sales Be-
gin  

28 29 30   

November—2011 

December—2011 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  

1 2 3 
1000 Adopt A 
Spot 

4 5 6 
1930 Officers' 
Meeting 

7 
0830 Bus Trip 
to NYC 

8 
Immaculate 
Conception 

9 10 
Food Drive 
0800 Rosary 
to end Abor-
tion 
1800 Christ-
mas Party 

11 
Food Drive 

12 
1845 Bingo at 
Ffx Nursing Ctr 

13 
1930 Ro-
sary2000 Busi-
ness Meeting 

14 15 16 17 
1000 Christ-
mas Basket 
DeliveryFeed 
the Homeless 

18 
Family Break-
fast - Gold 
Team 

19 20 
1100 Grey 
Gosts Luncheon 
1930 Columbi-
ettes Meeting 

21 
1000 Tree Lot 
Cleanup?1930 
Father Malloy 
Assembly 
1930 Malloy 

Assembly 

22 23 24 
Food 
DriveKOVAR 
@ ABC Store 

25 
ChristmasFood 
Drive 

26 27 28 29 30 31 
KOVAR @ ABC 
Store2000 
New Years 
Party 



Officers 
Grand Knight Greg Skorupski   703-978-8280 
Chaplain   Fr. Robert Wagner  703-273-5369  
Dpty Grand Knight Dan Purtill  703-641-8948 
Chancellor  Matt West   703-359-4652 
Treasurer  Herb Zimmerman  703-385-9455 
Lecturer   Dave Todd, Sr  703-352-2724 
Financial Sec.  Al Botticelli   703-278-0379 
Recorder  Carlos Jaramillo   703-385-0064 
Advocate  Bill Weich   703-307-9163 
Warden   Jeff Stevens  703-868-5333 
Inside Guard  John Cesarini  703-865-4955  
Outside Guard  Patrick Kiechlin  703-978-4028 
Outside Guard  David Todd, Jr   703-352-2724

  
3yr Trustee  Nelson Clinch   703-385-2146 
2yr Trustee  Mike Purtill   202-251-8424 
1yr Trustee  Stephen Kehoe   703-591-6813 
Program Directors 
Programs  Dan Purtill  703-641-8948 
Church   Dave Todd, Jr   703-463-1499 
Community  Bob Bilko   703-359-6824 
Council   TBD 
Family   Mike Purtill   202-251-8424 
Youth   Bill Weich  301-527-1207 
Committee Chairmen 
Charity   Al Leightley   703-273-2089 
Admissions  Matt West   703-359-4652 
Retention  Nelson Clinch   703-385-2146 
Vocations  Matt West   703-359-4652 

Budget & Fin.  Herb Zimmerman  703-385-9455 
Hall Mgt   John Judge   703-385-3804 
Frat. Benefits Dennis Riley   703-450-6100 
Insurance  TBD 
 
Project Chairmen 
1st Deg. Team  Dennis Makurat   703-383-0233 
2nd Deg. Team  Dave Todd, Sr  703-352-2724 
Blood Drive  John Brophy   703-425-7169 
Bowling Team  Dave Whitcomb   703-591-7739 
Christmas Trees  Tim Tilson  703-273-9436 
  Jac Cerny   703-255-9484 
Car Raffle Mike Purtill   202-251-8424 
Ent’ment Books  Dave Todd, Sr.   703-352-2724 
Fall Festival  Tim Hogan   703-385-1292 
Family Breakfast  Joe Monnin  703-266-9741 
Food Drive  Al Leightley   703-273-2089 
Fourth Deg.  Larry Novack   703-978-6137 
Gray Ghosts  Larry Novack   703-978-6137 
KCIC   Dave Todd, Sr.  703-352-2724 
KOVAR   Nelson Clinch   703-385-2146 
Newsletter  Herb Zimmerman  703-385-9455 
Parish Picnic  Tim Tilson   703-273-9436 
Right-to-Life  Mike Plumstead   703-250-2367 
Scout Troop  Roger Rosenberger  703-591-7750 
Scrip   Larry Novack   703-978-6137 
Fraternal Prayer   
 Contact  Jack Cotner   703-323-5785 
Email Updates Hank Urban  703 591 9244  

Officers, Directors, and Program Chairmen—2011-12 

Page 11 2011-12 Fraternal Year, Issue 5 

Something Short and Punny 
 

Those who jump off a bridge in Paris are in Seine.  
 

In democracy your vote counts.  In feudalism your 
count votes.  
 

A boiled egg in the morning is hard to beat.  
 

A midget fortune-teller who escapes from prison is a 
small medium at large.  
 

Police were called to a day care where a three-year-
old was resisting a rest.  

Smart Answer…. 
A lady was picking through the frozen turkeys at the 
grocery store but she couldn't find one big enough 
for her family. She asked a stock boy, ' Do these 
turkeys get any bigger?'  

The stock boy replied, 'No ma'am, they're dead.'  



 

Website 

www.6292.kofcva.org/ 

Inside:  

• Grand Knight’s Message …………………….…. Page 1 

• Deputy Grand Knight’s Message ………………. Page 2 

• Christmas Dinner/Dance ………………………...Page 5 

• Crèche Lighting & Spaghetti Dinner..…………...Page 6 

• Thanksgiving Food Baskets ……………………...Page 7 
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